

August 20, 2025

Dear Friends of Rotary;

We cannot begin to thank you enough for the grant to provide our shelter clients with a literacy room to read, work on the computers---searching for work, housing, doing school work and more. This room has also provided our families with a place to "play" while they are learning and interacting. We have watched families take advantage of the reading chair, the STEM wall and reading to their children. Single women in our shelter are using the computers daily to researching their next steps.

The room is amazing but having your organization help us accomplish our mission is beyond wonderful. Having several of you spend a Saturday with us putting furniture together and organizing the STEM items was priceless. Thanks again for your kindness and support.

Sincerely;

Carla Thurin
Executive Director